
Culture, Recreation and Amenity Department 
Block 4, Floor 0, Civic Offices, 
Wood Quay, Dublin 8 

 

To the Chairperson and Members of the 
North Central Area Committee 

 

 
NOTIFICATION – OPENING OF REFRESHMENT KIOSK NORTH BULL WALL. 

A tender was advertised on the etenders website for a vending trade concession at Bull 

Island in March 2017. Two submissions were received. Only one was deemed eligible and 

the Container Café ltd were awarded the tender. 

Dublin Port Company previously licenced an operator with a mobile unit for the provision of 

coffee tea/snacks on the North Bull Wall. This licence expired in April 2017.  

The refreshment kiosk comprises two small steel containers, one for serving refreshments 

and the other for sheltered seating, which will be placed on the existing concrete plinth 

alongside the existing toilets. 

This is a temporary structure. 

 

Leslie Moore 

City Parks Superintendent 


